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CORRESPONDENCE 

W. Jonesport, Me. 

Dear Bro. Dow: 

A few notes in haste. We have just closed a 

series of meetings. with Brother B. F. Kimball as 
evangelist. We enjoyed his good preaching and 

thank God for some visible results. 
E. R. BRADLEY 

Meductic 

Dear Brother Dow: 

I thought a few lines from us concerning work 

on this field would not be amiss. 

How the time passes. We are on our fourth 

year on the Meductic Circuit. True we have had 

testings, but we have always found 

God’s grace sufficient, 

God’s grace, deeper far than the ocean, 

God’s grace broader far than the sea; 

God grace, higher far than the mountains, 

God’s grace saves and keeps even me. 

We rejoice in the Lord, because He remains 

ever the same, amid all the changing scenes of 

life. 
Although the work here has suffered. because 

of some who have moved away, and some who 

have gone to the Glory Land, yet we thank the 

Lord for those that are left, and are willing to 

pay the price, and keep the fire burning in their 

souls. We are praising the Lord for a few, who 

have of late accepted the Lord as their personal 

Savior and are rejoicing in the knowledge of sins 

forgiven. God’s blessing is on our meetings. The 

fire burns, Glory to God. Green Bush services 

are a time of real refreshing. Meductic services 

are very well attended; we are praying for a 

revival in this place. 

We have a few faithful folk at Lower South- 

ampton, and we are praying that the Lord will 

revive the work at Middle Southampton Church. 

We would like to thank our friends far and 

near, who remembered us at Christmas with 

cards and gifts. 

Would like to mention too, that in November, 

the folk of Meductic made their annual visit to 

the parsonage and gave us a fine donation of 

produce and cash, also a fine donation of pro- 

duce and cash from the folk of Green Bush and 

Middle Southampton, just before Christmas. 

Then on Christmas Eve, Sister Beatrice Marsten 

on behalf of the Praying Band in Meductic, 

placed beneath our tree a lovely 8-day kitchen 

clock. 

We tried to thank all for their kindness to us. 

And again we say thank you and God bless you 

one and all. 

Our heart’s desire is to be a blessing to them 

and that the Lord will bless them with spiritual 

gifts. 
Yours in Him, 

Mr. and Mrs. E. R. WATSON 

Yarmouth, N. S. 

Dear Brother Dow: 

Enclosed please find Post Office Order for 

one dollar and fifty cents for my renewal for 

the Highway. I find the Highway a great com- 

fort to me and I appreciate hearing about the 

work of the dear Lord which is being done, and 

especially the letters from our missionaries in 

South Africa, and may God bless the work being 

done through the King’s Highway. 

Yours in Christian fellowship, 

MRS. P. B. HURLBERT 

Black’s Harbour 

Dear Highway: 

You ever welcome guest, we look for your 

coming like an old friend. Just let us say we 

are still saved and sanctified and enjoying life 

in general. We are sorry to have to report that 

our son, Paul, had the misfortune of breaking 

his ankle, but seems to be coming on nicely. Since 

last reporting we have been engaged in revival 

services, Jan. 16th over Feb. 11th. Bro. A. Di. 
Cann was our evangelist and proved himself 

again as the right man in the right place. He 
oreached under the anointing of the Spirit, we 

believe, and God blessed his ministry to the end 
that twenty-five souls found their way to the 
altar of prayer where they either believed God 
to save, reclaim, or sanctify: them. They all 

seemed to get that for which they came. We 
trust they will ever be true and ever be a means 

of grace to others. 
Since the revival is over another man has 

found his way back to God. We praise the Lord 

for all His goodness. 

The Lord is helping and blessing in our regu- 
lar services and we did so much appreciate our 

brother’s ministry amongst us and praise the 

Lord for all those who came out. Pray for us 

that we may see many more coming. 

Yours for Holiness with no side issues, 

H. S. and MRS. MULLEN 

Milltown, Maine. 

Dear Highway Readers: 
A brief report of our special meetings in the 

Calais Reformed Baptist Church. Rev. H. S. 

Dow of Moncton was our evangelist who came 

to us on January twenty-eighth and continued 
with us for five Sundays. The services were 

well attended; many from other churches came 

also. The preaching of the Word was of very 
high order and under the anointing of the Spirit. 

Conviction rested on the people from early in 

the meetings. A good number voluntarily left 
the pew and made for an altar of prayer. Others 

were urged. There were no barren services. 
The blessing of the Lord was upon the meet- 

ings throughout. The closing service saw five 

come forward to seek the Lord. All professed 

to find the Lord. There were ten who sought 

the sanctifying grace of God as a second work 

of grace. Others were reclaimed, while several 

were converted for the first time. There were 

in all thirty who sought the Lord and claimed 

victory through the blood. 

Brother Dow laboured faithfully with the 

cause on his heart and God honored the faith 

and efforts of His people and the preached word. 

The Church has been greatly strengthened in the 

Lord and takes new determination to push the 

battle for God and holiness. 

We were encouraged by the fine number of 

young people who received definite help in these 

meetings. 

Pastor and church appreciate the fine coopera- 

tion of Rev. H. S. Wilson and his church at 

Crawford, Maine. Brother Wilson attended the 

services quite regularly and was always a bless- 

ing. 

The readers of the Highway are requested to 

pray for church and pastor that he may be en- 

abled to feed and lead the flock on in the things 

of God. 

We consider this one of the best meetings that 

has been our privilege to attend. Brother Dow 

is a faithful and true servant of the Lord. 

All the praise belongs to the Lord. 
Yours in Him, 

H. L. ROBERTSON 

Port Maitland, N. S. 

Dear Highway: 

In our report through the Highway concerning 

the splendid donation given us on Nov. 20th, a 

few words seemed to be missing. Those few 
words told of groceries amounting to about 

eighteen dollars. We surely want to give the 
people credit for the entire donation. This was 

too large an amount to omit without acknowl- 

edgement. 

At Christmas time we were remembered with 
over one hundred greeting cards. Friends in 
Yarmouth and Brazil Lake remembered us with 

personal gifts. The Sandford Church gave us 
over thirteen dollars in cash and the Port Mait- 
land Church gave us a beautiful ottoman to 

match our parlor suite. We were pleased to be 

remembered with so many cards and we certainly 

appreciated the kindness of the church people to 
their pastor and wife. 

Mrs. Rogers spent the Christmas season with 

her people in Saugus, Mass. I spent three days 

with my parents at Benton, N. B. 
We are having an old-fashioned winter in 

Nova Scotia. Our revival services at Port Mait- 

land were from Dec. 31 to Jan. 21. The heavy 
storm came one day ahead of our meeting. This 
tied up traffic a good bit the first week. The 
weather was favorable the second week and 

our crowds increased. The last week was stormy 
again and kept many people from our services. 
It prevented many of the Sandford people from 

getting up very often. We missed their presence 

and prayers. Our little band of folk took hold 
in united prayer and held steady right through 

the campaign regardless of the condition of 
weather, times or anything else. God honored 
their faith. About 15 knelt at the altar during 

the meetings to be saved, sanctified or reclaimed. 

Rev. and Mrs. B. C. Cochrane were our spe- 

cial workers. Their singing was greatly enjoyed. 

Brother Cochrane is a good song leader and fine 

evangelist. His preaching is definite and very 
inspiring. Mrs. Cochrane spoke to the children 

on one occasion. They had charge of one of the 
broadcasts at Yarmouth. 
We enjoyed their fellowship and hated for the 

time to come for them to leave. A good spirit is 
resting upon our prayer meetings and preaching 

services at Port Maitland since the revival. Re- 

quests are being made for prayer. We are trust- 

ing God for further victory. 

G. A. ROGERS 

Marysville: N. B. 

Dear Bro. Dow: 
I wish to report a very pleasant surprise ten- 

dered us by the members of our congregation on 

the evening of February 17th. 
Between sixty and seventy persons invaded 

our home bringing with them smiles, good-will, 

and ever so many nice things to eat. 
During the course of the evening Rev. P. J. 

Trafton, on behalf ot those present, presented us 

with a purse of money, amounting to sixty-four 

dollars. 

We tried to thank these good folk for their 

continuous expressions of kindness to us. It was 

only the week before that the church gave me 
twenty-five dollars above my salary, for a little 

job of work I had done on the church property. 

So you see we are being well cared for. 
We feel very grateful for our Heavenly 

Father’s care and purpose to serve in the spirit 

of Christian love. 

MR. and MRS. F. A. DUNLOP 

Pennsylvania’s traffic death toll was 737 lower 

in the first ten months of 1938, or a drop from 
2,064 in 1937 to 1,329 in 1938 to October 31. 

Sales in the 580 state liquor stores were estimat- 
ed by the Liquor Control Board at $5,000,000 to 
$6,000,000 less in 1938 than in 1937. — The 

Watchman-Examiner. 
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